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      BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING




     STATE BAR CENTER-CHARLESTON




                 March 11, 2010

       MINUTES

The meeting of the West Virginia Bar Foundation’s Board of Directors was called to order by President John Tinney on March 11, 2010, at the State Bar Center in Charleston.


Members of the Board of Directors in attendance were Steve Nord, Jane Moran and Harry Hatfield. Participating by telephone conference call were Vice President Tracey Rohrbaugh, Secretary/Treasurer Joe Long, Janet Preston and Tracey Weber. IOLTA Advisory Committee Chairperson Tom Flaherty and Bar Foundation Executive Director Tom Tinder were also in attendance.


The first item on the Agenda was a review of the Minutes of the last Board of Directors meeting which was held on December 10, 2009. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed that the Minutes of the meeting be approved as presented.
President Tinney requested a report from the IOLTA Advisory Committee and it was given by Committee Chairperson Flaherty. He stated that the Committee had met earlier and that there was a total amount of $142,000 available for distribution. After some discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to set aside $12,500 as a quarterly payment for the annual management fee (for a total of $37,500), add $5,000 to the Rainy Day Fund for a total of $92,000) and distribute the remaining amount of $100,000, in accordance with the Supreme Court Order.
Mr. Flaherty went on to mention that there had been a notice received from the Unclaimed Property Division of the State Treasurer’s Office regarding several accounts in the name of the Bar Foundation, apparently for the IOLTA program. After some comments were made, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to authorize President Tinney to send the necessary documents to that Division to claim the funds in those accounts. Mr. Flaherty stated that a special committee had been set up to consider a proposed policy or rule to pursue unclaimed money in IOLTA accounts. 

Secretary/Treasurer Long gave the financial report for the first eight months of the current fiscal year—July, 2009-February, 2010. He discussed numerous line items and mentioned that a major portion of the income is received in the last quarter of the fiscal year. It appears that the end of the year finances will be at the break-even point.  A motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the financial report. 

President Tinney gave a report on behalf of the Bar Foundation/State Bar Committee, which is a joint committee with the WV State Bar. He said that there had been one joint meeting of the Bar Foundation and State Bar Officers, as well as conversations between State Bar President Chapman and him. A State Bar Board member was to put together a memo regarding the buildings situation and the State Bar planned to do an appraisal of the buildings. There were numerous comments made by Board members. Then, it was agreed that a special conference call meeting of the Board would be held on Thursday, April 1, at 12:00 Noon. President Tinney also commented on the draft letter to Justice Ketchum which had been distributed to the Board members in response to the Justice’s earlier letter concerning the Bar Foundation’s actions during the Hurricane Katrina disaster in 2005. It was agreed that the letter should be sent immediately from President Tinney.
The Board members then received a report from Vice President Rohrbaugh for the Bar Foundation Fellows Nominating Committee. She said that 23 of the 24 persons nominated had accepted with three persons being carried over to the 2011 class---Judge Sally Jackson (Charles Town), Judge Robert Stone (Morgantown) and Caton Hill (Philippi). Then, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed that the nomination for Justice Ketchum be tabled. The members of the 2010 class of Bar Foundation Fellows will be honored at the dinner on April 29, 2010, at the Marriott Hotel in Charleston.
Grants Committee Chairperson Nord reviewed the three grant applications that had been received and the recommendations from the Committee:

1. WV Public Broadcasting-$10,000-Support for The Law Works Public Television program regarding legal rights and responsibilities.
2. Hi-Y Program-$6,000-Assistance for Youth in Government program where 300-400 middle school students learn about the three branches of state government.
3. WVU College of Law-$12,000-Law Student scholarship provided by the Bar Foundation and selected by Law School Scholarship Committee. (There were several comments made regarding the language about public service employment by the law student and consequences for leaving school early.)

Finally, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the three grant recommendations as presented with more restrictive language being considered for the WVU College of Law Scholarship.
President Tinney proposed the formation of a new and re-constituted Strategic Planning Committee to replace the Long Range Planning Committee. After some discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to set up a new Strategic Planning Committee with the following members:

Vice President Rohrbaugh (Chairperson)
Secretary/Treasurer Long

Board Member Preston

Board Member Nord

Board Member Crislip

Board Member Hatfield

President Tinney requested the report from the Nominating Committee. The Committee Chairperson, Vice President Rohrbaugh, gave the following report:

Board of Directors (Three Year Term)


U.S. District Court Chief Judge John Bailey-Wheeling


Kitty Dooley-Charleston (Will give decision shortly)


Tom Flaherty-Charleston


Ancil Ramey-Charleston


Steve White-Charleston

A motion was duly made, seconded and passed to accept the nominations and present them at the 2010 Annual Meeting.

Officers (2010-2011)


President Tracy Rohrbaugh-Martinsburg


Vice President Joe Long-Bluefield


Secretary/Treasurer Steve Nord-Huntington

A motion was duly made, seconded and passed that these persons be selected to serve as the Officers for 2010-2011.


         
The next item on the agenda was the Executive Director’s Report. Mr. Tinder presented a request from the WV Bar Association for the Bar Foundation to sponsor a luncheon for the American Bar Association Fellows and the WV Bar Foundation Fellows at the Bar Association’s Annual Meeting in August. After some comments, it was agreed that the Officers would consider the matter and report to the Board during the special conference call on April 1, 2010. Mr. Tinder also mentioned the annual Lawyer of the Year and Citizen of the Year Awards that have been presented in the past. There was no action taken on the matter.
Then, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed that the Bar Foundation Annual Meeting be held on Thursday, June 10, 2010 at 1:30PM at the State Bar Center in Charleston.

               President Tinney announced that the next regular meeting of the Board of Directors would be held at 12:00 Noon at the State Bar Center in Charleston on Thursday, June 10, 2010.

              There being no further business to transact, the meeting was adjourned.

